
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ADOPT Resolution No. 2022/141 approving and authorizing the Public Works Director, or
designee, to fully close a portion of Springbrook Road between Gilmore Court and
Sherwood Way, on June 1, 2022 through September 1, 2022 from 7:00 a.m. through 5:00
p.m., for installation of East Bay Municipal Utility District water main and accompanying
infrastructure (Infrastructure Renewal Project), Walnut Creek area. (District IV) 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
East Bay Municipal Utility District shall follow guidelines set forth by the Public Works
Department to close Springbrook Road to through traffic for public safety during
construction and to expedite the installation of the new water main. The location and
alignment of the water mains within these roads and the existing pavement width does not
allow for safely keeping the roads open to through traffic during working hours. The
infrastructure Renewal Project consists of approximately 4,010' of 6", 8" & 12" water main,
service transfer, hydrants and connections. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   05/03/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Randolf Sanders (925)
313-2111

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    May  3, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: Larry Gossett- Engineering Services,   Randolf Sanders- Engineering Services,   Bob Hendry -Engineering Services,   Chris Lau - Maintenance,   CHP,  
Sheriff - Patrol Division Commander   

C. 2

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Brian M. Balbas, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: May  3, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Approve & Authorize to fully close a portion of Springbrook Road on June 1, 2022 through September 2,
2022, Walnut Creek area. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 
Applicant will be unable to close the road for planned activities. 



ATTACHMENTS
Resolution No. 2022/141 


